Hot Line # 212 - 28 October 2021

President's Forum

It's all happened yesterday (Wednesday 27 October) – Interclub, Women's Fives, Rowntree Cup, Bowls NZ visit, Kia Toa members from Hastings to play bowls with our members (see report at bottom of Hotline), a corporate function, and a Bowls Canterbury meeting!

Some not so good news:

Sadly, Graham Thomson, Bowls Papanui, passed away suddenly a few days ago. Graeme was very involved in the club, along with his wife, Joan. We extend our sympathy to Joan, family and friends. **Fashion Show:** We were looking forward to holding a Caroline Eve Fashion show on Thursday 4 November, however, Caroline Eve have cancelled all fashion shows due to COVID-19 Level 2 restrictions. We plan to reschedule for a date in May 2022.

Some very good news:

Centre Mixed Pairs – Tayla Bruce and Richard Hocking are through to the Semi-Finals to be played at Finals weekend.

Bike Stands and Cameras -In our email in-box today, the Lion Foundation advised approval of a grant of \$5248 excl GST. This will enable us to go ahead with the purchase and installation of bike stands and cameras as soon as practicable. It would be helpful if you can let us know if you have an e-bike, or other push bike that you are likely to ride to the Club.

We will put a notice in the Match Rooms for so that you can let us know the current numbers of bikes coming to the club.

Some very exciting news:

CONGRATULATIONS! Tessa and Andrew Lee have a little daughter, Harper Louise Lee, born on Saturday. All well.

Match Committee

This Saturday at 1.30pm we are playing round 3 (the blue highlight on the right-hand side of the draw) of the Men's club Pairs. The U5 triples interclub have a double round this day which means a number of teams will be missing players to this and unable to play Pairs. If you are an under 5 player playing in the U5 triples interclub, could you please let you opposition Pairs team know that you can't play your Pairs game on Saturday and organise an alternate date to play. We have highlighted the teams we believe are affected by the U5 interclub on the chart at the club.

Entries for the Men's U5 club singles will close at **12pm this** Saturday, **30**th October.

















Bar Duty

The Roster for next week is as follows:

Monday 1st November Robert Clark (Also Shift Manager for the week)

Also Ken Wilson-Pyne. 4pm - 6.30pm

Friday 5th November Brian Clarkson 4pm – 6.30pm Saturday 6th November Pierre Alexandre and Gordon Morrison 4pm – 6.30pm

Umpire's Corner

Question (LXXIII)

At a fours game there is a downpour during the course of an end – only the leads and seconds have played their bowls. There is a mass exodus of players. They reappear 20 minutes later. The skip of team 'A', who is holding 3 shots, asks "Do we just carry on then?". What should happen?

Answer

Since the end was not completed before the players left the green it should be declared dead and, therefore, replayed. (Law 32.2)

Question (LXXIV)

During a fours game both teams are standing close to the head. The skip of team 'A' plays a drive shot which causes a bowl to hit the feet of another member of team 'A'. What should happen?

Ken's Kapers

SATURDAY AFTERNOON BOWLS 30 OCTOBER

First day of Saturday Inter club; 9-00 am Men's 3x4 & 2x4 Pennants, Women's 2x4 Pennants, Under 5 Triples-(Double Header; 9-00 am and 1-00 pm) 1-30 pm Men's Championship Pairs – Round 3 1-30 pm Festival Bowls/Organised Bowls (please note the starting time) Entry sheets are now in the match rooms for you to make your entry or you can do so online. Entries close on Friday, 29 October at 5-00 pm. Usual Conditions; mixed, Club uniform, format depends on numbers, entry fee \$3.00 pp for prizes if numbers warrant this. Any queries to Ken Wilson-Pyne 3582457

7 NOVEMBER

1-30 pm Organised Roll Up - Entry sheets are now in the match rooms for you to make your entry or you can do so online. Entries close on Friday, 6 November at 5-00 pm. Usual Conditions; mixed, Club uniform, format depends on numbers, entry fee \$3.00 pp for prizes if numbers warrant this. Any queries to Ken Wilson-Pyne 3582457

Congratulations to Paul Beecroft in winning last Saturday's Hayman Trophy Drawing Competition. Played over 18 ends Paul scored 77 points while George Nicoll and Judy Davidson secured second and third places with 72 and 70 points respectively. A report (with full results) is now on the Club's website www.burnsidebowlingclub.com Click on News.

Sponsors of the week



Take the hard work out of the job Get your equipment from Martyns.



MD AUTOMOTIVE See Mike or Dirk at MD Automotive for your car repairs and tyre replacement. At 164 Kendal Avenue Burnside.

North Island Bowls Tour Party

A bowling group touring the South Island from the Kia Toa Bowling Club, Hastings and the Havelock North Bowling Club visited Burnside on Wednesday afternoon. Sixteen members of the touring group joined 19 of our players on the Orchard Green on a warm and very pleasant day in a three game friendly tournament, playing 2-bowl triples using the Festival Bowls format. The visitors adapted well to our green and played some excellent shots. There were no prizes or records registered but everyone enjoyed the afternoon, the afternoon tea and the bar refreshments. Thanks especially to John Ross who managed the event, Brenda Turner and Philippa Johnston for organising the excellent afternoon tea, Jamey Ferris for preparing the green and thanks also to the Burnside members who took part and assisted our guests with the playing format. A good afternoon on the Orchard Green!